
CLRC Finance Committee

April 11, 2006

CLRC Headquarters

2:00 p.m.
Present: Tom French (SU Barclay Law Library), Chair; Elizabeth Elkins (SUNY ESF),Treasurer; Mary Lou Caskey (Mid York Library System); Robert O’Boyle (OCC); Courtney Lee (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison.

Absent: Maureen Kays (Bond, Schoeneck & King)
Tom French called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.

1.
Minutes of the February 7, 2006 Finance Committee Meeting
There were no corrections to the minutes.  Moved, seconded and approved.
2.
Check & Deposit Register for February 1, 2006 – March 31, 2006

The Committee reviewed the Register.  There was a question about the recurring GE charge; Courtney explained that it was for the photocopier.  Moved, seconded and approved.
3. The CLRC & Grant Financial Reports (as of 3/31/06)
The Committee reviewed the financial reports.  The addition of a previous year column on the Profit and Loss statement was added, as suggested at the last meeting.  Courtney explained activity, including replenishing MISP deposit accounts and paying for NewsBank.  Courtney has allocated funds from DHP to cover CLRC staff expenses incurred in support of the grant.  This allocation will be made on a quarterly basis.  Moved, seconded and approved.
4.
American Express

The Committee reviewed all the charges and asked if CLRC had a per diem amount for staff members when traveling.  Penelope will research this.   
5.
2005 CLRC Annual Meeting Wrap Up 
Courtney reported that the Council lost almost $150.00 on this year’s annual meeting.  The Committee suggested that the ticket price could be raised slightly and also ensure pre-registration for all attendees.
6. New Business
a. HSBC Proposal.  The Committee discussed a proposal to move the CLRC bank accounts to HSBC.  The bank is currently offering 4.2% on money market accounts, free online banking, and fewer service charges on the checking account.  The Committee recommended that the proposal be presented to the Board.
b. New Telephone System.  Penelope explained that by extending the Northland telecommunications contract for two years, CLRC will save $3,413.28 per year.  With the first year’s savings, CLRC would like to upgrade the telephone system that was installed in 1990.  Four bids were received.  The chosen bid is from the vendor who installed the current system.  The Committee recommended that the proposal be presented to the Board.
c. Post-Standard-The Good Life Advertisement.  The Committee reviewed the advertisement to be placed in the new publication, The Good Life.  They recommended that the advertisement be presented to the Board.
d. Executive Director’s Authority.  The Committee discussed what expenditures the Executive Director could authorize without Finance Committee and Board approval.  It was agreed that, for now, $500 is acceptable.  Penelope will research if a different figure was approved previously.

6.
Executive Session.  The Committee moved that it enter into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.
7.
Meeting adjourned at 3.25 p.m.

Next Meeting: May 15, 2006 at CLRC at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director

